
November 6, 2022 
 
 
Via E-mail (rvanduzer@fbm.com) 
 
Richard Van Duzer 
Partner  
Farella Braun + Martel LLP 
235 Montgomery Street 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
 
 
Re: 3036-3062 Woodside Road (CUSE2022-0002 and VARI2022-0006) 

Town Reply to FBM Letter received October 21, 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr. Van Duzer, 
 
Thank you for your letter received on October 21, 2022.  The Town is currently 
processing the referenced application.  Below are responses to the requests in your 
October 21, 2022, letter: 
 

 The property owner has filed an application requesting the modification of 
the existing Open Space Easement located on a portion of 3036 – 3062 
Woodside Road.  The initial application submittal has been deemed 
incomplete for processing after review by Town staff.  Planning Department 
staff continues to consult with the Town Attorney’s office throughout the 
review of the application.  The Town Attorney’s office has confirmed that 
all required steps to process the owner’s request to abandon/modify the 
Open Space Easement will be followed in compliance with applicable State 
laws.  Given that additional information is required from the applicant to 
continue processing the application, Town staff has not initiated all required 
steps to process the application, including required steps outlined in State 
law.  A detailed analysis of the application would occur by the Town after 
receiving all necessary information for a complete application. 
 

 After the Town receives all necessary technical studies, such as biological, 
traffic, and noise studies; and, a complete application, Town staff will 
analyze all information before providing a CEQA determination. 
 

 The referenced letter received from Jorgenson Siegel McClure and Flegal 
LLP, was not prepared by the Town, or in coordination with the Town.  This 
is a letter submitted by the applicant. 
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 The Town has not received any materials from the applicant responding to 
the Town’s initial review of the application, other than the deposit required 
to start the biological, traffic, and noise studies. 
 

 Attached is a copy of the Open Space Easement from the Town records.  
Town staff will check with the San Mateo County Recorder’s office to 
determine if the Recorder has any additional exhibits on file.  We will 
forward you any additional exhibits if obtained from the County Recorder. 
 

 The Town will notify you at rvanduzer@fbm.com, of any scheduled public 
hearings, and provide you with any notices required by CEQA. 

 
If you have any questions, please call me at 650-530-3432, or you may email me at 
sschaan@woodsidetown.org.  
 
 
Kindest Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Sage Schaan, AICP CEP 
Interim Planning Director 
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